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Parnjit Singh

From: jacquelinefogden                

Sent: 08 February 2025 13:53

To: Planning

Subject: Planning application 2025/0034/P objections

                                                                                                              

                                                                                                   

Dear Camden Planning,

This is my second email to you now that I have time to read more about the planning the above planning
application online, I want to register my strong objection to the application.

I live at no 28 Solent Road NW6 1TU. I have lived here since 1980. 

My neighbours at no 30 gave me no warning of their application and I only saw the application notice on
the signpost outside the house on Wed 5 Feb, when it said the closing date for application was 3rd Feb. I
do regularly check that sign as especially recently there have been parking restrictions posted on it.

As you can see from your files, my neighbours at no 30, Sophie and Mike Pickering, have fairly recently
completed a very big extension to the house which took well over a year. 

During that time, I endured massive disruption ( I do a lot of my work from home and the builders started
work by 8am, often earlier), noise, invasion of my privacy and was left with loss of natural light to my
windows and small cracks appearing all over the house due to the banging.

Sophie Pickering had consulted me about that planning application and I didn’t register an objection to it,
although I made various appeals regarding the destruction and construction over the long building process
and even had to fight to keep my fence.

I do not want to have to suffer through another long building site next door and a further loss of natural
light and a further restriction of the view from my windows, and even more vibrations on the impact on
the structure of my house, with a concomitant reduction to its value. 

It might not be relevant, but I am one of the very few residents in Solent Road to maintain a garden,
including a lawn, and I am also very concerned about the loss of birds as their food supply and habitats for
any nesting have been drastically reduced by artificial grass ( as at no 30) and concrete patios. Nor is the
water table supported.

I hope that you can see that the reasons for my Objection to this planning application are valid and will
support it.

With kind regards,
Jacqueline Fogden
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